2000 Oops Award Citation

To those who might care:

The 2000 Oops Award winner has been crowned and we have a first.   This year’s winner was a faculty member and by the good grace of the Lord, it wasn’t me (although I was one of the two runner ups!).  Professor Rolf Vinebrooke has been a faculty member in Biology for barely more than a year and he has already carted off some of the most prestigious hardware!  It must be said that Rolf has been very humble about winning the award and is proudly displaying it on the shelf above his desk.  

Of course what you all care about however is the STORY!

Rolf was doing research in aquatic ecology this summer in the Rockies near (although considerably above in terms of elevation) Banff, Alberta.  The experimental design called for a number of wading pool like structures to be covered with greenhouse sheeting (= saran wrap) to simulate global warming.  Of course given Rolf’s reputation for attracting Ursids, the experimental set ups needed to be protected from maurading bears.  Parks Canada deemed that electric fences were the best way to effect such control.   Given how far his study site was from a source of material, 6V fences were the design of choice.  Rolf, having long since forgotten that voltage is not the best measure of how much “shock” can be delivered, was under the mistaken impression that 6V fences would not do much to dissuade bears from disassembling his experiment.  It is noteworthy that the design had a number of replicates that was only JUST enough to generate the statistical power necessary.   Therefore it was essential to keep Smokey out!!

Professor Vinebrooke felt that a precise test was necessary of how good the fence would be in deterring bears.   After considerable thought, he decided that bears would likely touch the fence first with their proboscis, and thus a fair test would involve the same appendage.  He knelt down next to a working fence (in a very wet meadow it should be added and therefore the circuit was complete!) and touched it with his nose.  Of course the outcome should be quite apparent by now.  The best part however was that Tyler Cobb not only watched the whole performance but also received permission to record the display on film.  The pictures are priceless.   We are happy to report that Dr. Vinebrooke should never require a pacemaker.

How can we top this in 2001!

Cheers.  

Mark Brigham

